Dalton Conservation Commission

DCC Minutes December 20 2022

Call to order: 6:34 PM

Members in attendance: Nancy Comeau, Ernie Hannaford, Jon Swan, Miriam Caldwell, Ruth

Duval, Mike Carrier

Review minutes: October 18 2022 - approved

*No meeting in November

New Business

Elise will provide maps for the Aquifers as part of the NRI update.

Chase Bog- Nancy will write a letter to landowner Dan Comeau to see if he would be interested in selling or putting the piece of land in conservation.

Working groups- NRI (Elise willing to do site visits on weekend in Spring), Bioblitz, Project updates/CWS-Jim McClammer

Other Business

- Barbara Richter: Conservation commissions can spend money on attorney fees if the overall goal is to protect the local natural resources. I recommend you review the NH Municipal Conservation Fund Guidebook for more information on spending Conservation Fund money.
- DCC officers Vote officers in January
- NHACC sent an email for Wetlands Training sessions via ZOOM
- Jon Swan will draft a document to bring awareness to other residents in regards to conserving land
- Conservation Commission will recommend Nancy Comeau and Miriam Caldwell terms be extended.
- Conservation Commission will recommend Jon Swan to move from Alternate to Full Member in January.

Dalton Conservation Commission

- Ernie Hannaford will write to the Select Board with letters of interests
- A motion was made and approved for Jon Swan to explore legal recourse relative to the dissolution petition to disband the DCC

Public comments:

Meeting Adjourned: 7:35PM